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OUTLINE OF STRATEGIC PLAN: September 2016

Background

Since its foundation in January 2011, Alianza Arkana has been working with the Shipibo people in the Ucayali and Loreto regions of Peru in three key program areas: regenerative solutions; intercultural education; and eco-social justice.
In 2015, our most significant achievements were:

· Working with UNESCO to building 106 composting toilets with an innovative design in three Shipibo communities to improve hygiene.

· Running two five-day personal development workshops for Shipibo young women.

· Continuing to offer university scholarships for six talented young Shipibo.

· Attracting 19 international volunteers and researchers to work with us.

· Initiating a new program of work in eco-social justice in the Ucayali region to maintain our specific focus on the Shipibo people.

However, the most significant achievement of these past five and a half years of work are the solid, resilient and trusting partnerships that have been built with Shipibo individuals, communities, nonprofits and political organizations, which are the foundation of our work. This has been helped by the increasing number of Shipibo people who work with us as employees, advisers and members of our governing board. The only two people who receive paid salaries from Alianza Arkana are Shipibo.

Next Phase of Evolution
As our work has grown, and the number of volunteers and researchers has increased, the organization, in its next phase of evolution, is looking to employ more Shipibo people in key roles. This will enable us to:

· Realize our long-term intention of creating Alianza Arkana as an intercultural organization run by Shipibo people, who are supported in these roles by non-indigenous volunteers, researchers and specialists.

· Create greater organizational continuity and make more effective use of volunteers and researchers.
We are already able to identify suitable Shipibo people to take on two key roles: Director of Regenerative Solutions and Director of Intercultural Education. Additionally, we aim to establish apprenticeships for three young Shipibo graduates - one to work alongside our Shipibo Director of Permaculture to help extend the work in this area to other communities, and two apprentices to work in the area of eco-social justice and work with women and girls.
Funding

We need a minimum of $80,000 USD to help implement this plan. Additional funds would help support the growth of our three program areas. The funding would include capacity-building in grant-writing, human rights, working with communities, use of information technology, and language training to further develop and equip five Shipibo people to step into these key roles, as well as paying their salaries for three years, during which time they would seek further funding to support their work and position.
